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Contact:   Ian Peters 
Telephone:  (02) 9228 5927 
Our Ref:  P15/684 

Your Reference:   AG:MG 

 
 
Ms Anne Gardiner 
General Secretary 
Public Service Association of NSW 
GPO Box 3365 
SYDNEY  NSW  2001 
 
 

“Without Prejudice” 
 
 
Dear Ms Gardiner 
 
I refer to your letters of 12 December 2014 and 10 February 2015 regarding a new Crown 
Employees (Public Sector Salaries) Award. 
 
Your Association has requested that consideration be given to a proposal for a one year 
award for a 2.5 per cent salary increase consistent with the NSW Public Sector Wages Policy 
2011. 
 
In response to your request the Industrial Relations Secretary offers a 2.5 per cent increase 
to salary and salary related allowances to employees covered by the Crown Employees 
(Public Sector Salaries) Award from the first full pay period on or after 1 July 2015.  

 
This offer is made on the basis that your Association agrees to the making of a new one year 
award, with no further claims for that period. 
 
Your early consideration and advice on this offer would be appreciated. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
Vicki Telfer 
Executive Director 
NSW Industrial Relations 
 
27 February 2015 
 


